
Jesse Green Priory #70 
Knights of the York Cross of Honour 

May 8, 2010 
 

A meeting of Jesse Green Priory #70 was opened by Eminent Prior James R. 
Herrington at 10:10 a.m. at Lombardy Hall in Talleyville, Delaware, with the 
following officers present: 
 
Eminent Prior James R. Herrington 
Deputy Prior  James T. Elliott, Jr., PP - pt 
Warder  Randall C. Mullen 
Registrar-Treasurer John B. Dorsey, PP - pt 
Prelate  David Laucius 
Orator   Arthur A. Loveless, Jr. 
Herald   John B. Dorsey, PP - pt 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was given. 
Eminent Prior welcomed all present. 
 
The minutes of the December 12, 2009 meeting were read and approved. There was 
no treasurer’s report.  
 
The Ceremony of Induction was conferred on James B. Walsh with the officers filling 
their respective stations.  
The lectures were given by the following: 
 
Lodge: M.W. James A. Pletz, PMWGM 
Chapter: M.E. Sheldon L. Edwards, Sr., PGHP 
Council: I. David Laucius 
Commandery: R.E. Arthur A. Loveless, Jr., PREGC 
 
All presented their parts with clarity and from memory. 
 
The new Knight was given a copy of the by-laws by the Prior,  and his membership 
card by the District 4 Representative of Convent General Robert Sheridan. He was 
then greeted and congratulated by all present. New Knight Walsh affirmed how 
meaningful the Service of Reception was for him. 
 
There were no candidates to be voted on. 
 
Past Prior Richard Scarlott was reported to be in Highfield for treatment. A card was 
signed by all present and delivered to Highfield by the Prior following the meeting. 
 
Eminent Prior recognized the following distinguished members: 
K.C. James A. Pletz, Intendant General for Delaware, Knights of the Red Cross of 
Constantine 



Ill. James T. Elliott 33 AASR for the Northern Masonic Jurisdiction and Active 
Member for Delaware 
Knight Robert Sheridan, District 4 Representative of Convent General who spoke 
briefly bringing greetings. 
 
Knight Pletz reaffirmed his desire for the Priory to sponsor another “Masonic Light” 
presentation. 
 
The next meeting will be held at the Hunter’s Den on Old Capitol Trail, in Marshalton 
on July 20th, 2010. 
 
There being no further business the Prior closed the Priory in form at 11:15 am. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
        
       John B. Dorsey, PP 
       Registrar-pt 


